The Honourable David Elliott MP Minister for Counter Terrorism Minister for Corrections Minister for Veterans Affairs

Ms Rebecca Main
Director Committees
Budget Estimates Secretariat
Room 812, Legislative Council
Parliament House
Macquarie Street
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Ms Main

I write to clarify evidence Ms Melanie Hawyes, Executive Director of Juvenile Justice NSW, gave on 31 October 2018 during the Supplementary Budget Estimates Inquiry for the portfolio of corrections.

During the questioning of the Inspector of Custodial Services' inquiry into use of force, separation, segregation and confinement of detainees in NSW Juvenile Justice Centres, I understand Ms Hawyes provided information which was factually incorrect.

The error is as follows:

At the bottom of page 10: "I have not spoken with him about the report that was tabled last night."

The statement should have been – "I have not spoken with him about the *draft* report that was *submitted to the Minister's office* last night."

I would be grateful if the above correction is made to the final transcript.

Yours sincerely

David Elliott MP

MINISTER FOR COUNTER TERRORISM MINISTER FOR CORRECTIONS MINISTER FOR VETERANS AFFAIRS

November 2018